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APRIL LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, April 8, 2014 

 

 Place: Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 

 

 Social Time:  11:00 a.m. 

 

 Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. 

 

 Program 12:30 p.m. 

 

 Speaker: President Eli Capilouto  

  University of Kentucky 

 

Topic: “Trends in American Higher Education” 

 

Business Meeting:  1:00 p.m. 

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 

Dr. Eli Capilouto became the 12th President of the  

University of Kentucky on July 1, 2011.   Since his arrival, 

Dr. Capilouto has led a process to enrich UK’s academic  

experience by investing in priorities that maintain  

affordability and access; support the institution’s talented 

faculty and staff; and revitalize the living, learning and  

research facilities across campus.  

 Under Dr. Capilouto’s leadership, the University of  

Kentucky – through an innovative public/private partnership 

– will add ten residential facilities across campus; nearly 

4,600 beds and 175 active learning spaces by 2015.  

Additionally, the University is self-financing three capital 

projects essential to its academic and financial future: a  

renovated and expanded Gatton College of Business and 

Economics, a new Academic Science Building, and a reno-

vated Commonwealth Stadium and Nutter Training Center.  

 Dr. Capilouto is committed to enhancing UK’s research 

enterprise and graduate education programs through high-

quality partnerships, both domestic and international, and by 

recruiting and rewarding top scholars across the world.  

 A native of Montgomery, Alabama, Dr. Capilouto  

previously served as Provost of the University of Alabama-

Birmingham (UAB) and Dean of the UAB School of Public 

Health. He holds several undergraduate and graduate degrees 

from schools within the University of Alabama system, and a 

Doctorate in Health Policy and Management from Harvard 

University. He and his wife, Dr. Mary Lynne Capilouto 

(D.M.D.) a former Dean of the UAB School of Dentistry, 

have one daughter. 

 APRIL 8 LUNCHEON MENU 

Salad with spring greens, tomatoes, artichokes, cucumbers, 

pickled carrots, sunflower seeds and balsamic dressing 

Sweet chili-glazed salmon  

Edamame succotash, pickled carrots and bean sprouts 

Lemon tart with fresh berries 

Choice of beverage  

Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies or  

religious/lifestyle restrictions.  

 

Note:  The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates the 

efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible.   

Contact Board members to help you find colleagues who are 

willing to assist you in getting to the Sept., Nov., Feb. and 

April meetings if you require transportation. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS,  

Note from President Edgerton 
These candidates, approved by the Executive Committee for 

2014-15, will be presented to UKAEF members at the April 

9, 2013 meeting. You may make nominations from the floor 

as well. 

President: Austin Cantor 

Vice President: Susan Abbott-Jamieson 

Treasurer: James Chapman 

Executive Secretaries: Sue Fosson, Mary Witt 

Recording Secretary: Bradley Canon 

 As president, it is my pleasure to thank the current  

executive board for their service. Next year, Tom Garrity 

will have completed his year as past president. Although he 

will have officially completed his role at the end of this year 

we look forward to informally accessing his knowledge and 

leadership in the future. I will move into the role of Past 

President and Austin Cantor will take over the reins as  

President. To date we have had no official resignations from 

the remaining officers and I want to thank them for their con-

tinuing service which is greatly appreciated. 

 It is a particular pleasure to announce that Susan Abbott- 

Jamieson has agreed to be placed on the slate as Vice  

President and Program Chair for the coming year. Susan 

brings experience to our group from within our institution as 

a faculty member (beginning in 1974) and Chair of Anthro-

pology (1990-94). Since her retirement in 1998, she has 

worked with the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Admin-

istration and the National Marine Fisheries Service, serving 



UK GRADUATION,  

MAY 10, 2014, RUPP ARENA 

 

9am: Graduate & Professional Ceremony 

 

1pm: Undergraduate Ceremony: College of Agriculture, 

Food & Environment, Gatton (Business & Econom-

ics), Education, Engineering, Nursing 

 

6pm: Undergraduate Ceremony: Colleges of Arts & Sci-

ences, Communications & Information, Design, Fine 

Arts, Health Sciences, Social Work 

as Lead Social Scientist for the latter from 2002-2011. She 

presently serves as President of Abbott-Jamieson Consulting, 

Ltd. The breadth of her experience allows us to look forward 

to another year of interesting programs at our general meet-

ings. We hope you will be able to join us as we officially 

conduct the election of new officers at our April 8 meeting. 

THANK YOU FROM PROVOST RIORDAN  

Sent after the luncheon meeting 

Provost Christine Riordan & Lee Edgerton at Feb. 11, 2014 

luncheon. 

Dear Emeriti Faculty, 

I would like to thank you again for the great discussion and 

idea exchange from our luncheon meeting today. I really  

enjoyed hearing your thoughts and perspectives on our initia-

tives, and I look forward to continuing this dialogue with you 

in the future.  

 Please remember that we are continuously updating a 

suite of websites including one for the Provost Office <http://

www.uky.edu/provost/>, the Strategic Plan <http://

www.uky.edu/strategic-plan/> and the Budget Model <http://

www.uky.edu/financial-model/>. These websites host a 

wealth of important and helpful information, so please use 

them as resources. Jay Blanton will also be following up 

with your officers, Lee and Austin, to host a forum with your 

group on the academic brand. 

 Again, thank you so much for the wonderful discussion. 

      All the best, 

      Chris 

FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS 

Brad Fox, Mathematics, & Ashley Bourgeois, English, win-

ners of UKAEF Fellowships for 2014 with John Shaw, Chair 

of Fellowship Committee at Feb. 11, 2014 luncheon. 

Michelle Bolduc, Medical Geography, was in Florida, thus 

unable to attend the luncheon. 

 

Thank you to recent contributors who added to our Fellow-

ship Fund ($4,165 total for 2013-14) in support of UK  

graduates who will serve as future college faculty and  

intellectual leaders. 

David Allen 

Jack R. Baseheart 

James C. Beidleman 

Bobst, Barry Bobst 

Lois M. Chan 

James Chapman 

Thomas M. Cooper 

Richard C. Domek 

Gloria H. Doughty 

Charles Ellinger 

Sue and Abe Fosson 

Robert French 

Joseph H. Gardner 

Milton Gellin 

John Greenway 

Bryan D. Hall 

Charles F. Haywood 

Sarah T. Henry 

George Herring 

Margaret (Peggy) Hickman 

Carolyn L. Holmes 

Phyllis Jenness 

John J. Just 

Richard I. Kermode 

Gretchen E. LaGodna 

John Lihani 

Joyce P. Logan 

Harold G. Love 

Honor Roll 

$5-$49 

James C. Beidleman 

James A. Boling 

Ronald Botto 

Richard R. Clayton 

Ronda S. Connaway 

David L. Debertin 

Claudia M. Diebold 

Richard C. Domek, Jr. 

Nikky Finney 

Said A. Ghabrial 

Ralph R. Huffsey 

Fang K. Loh 

Jeffrey Moscow 

Daniel D. Nahum 

Peter R. Oeltgen 

Timothy L. Overman 

Lynn W. Robbins 

John D.  Stempel 

James H. Timmons 

Kimberly F. Townley 

Jane G. Vance 

James W. Yates 

NEW MEMBERS, 2013-14 

We heartily welcome these recent retirees and new members of our 

association. 

http://www.uky.edu/provost/
http://www.uky.edu/provost/
http://www.uky.edu/strategic-plan/
http://www.uky.edu/strategic-plan/
http://www.uky.edu/financial-model/
http://www.uky.edu/financial-model/


                                                              UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY                                                                     

    LUNCHEON RESERVATION TUESDAY, APRIL 8, 2014  
 

I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for   reservation(s) at $20.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

EMAIL:             

 

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:       Reason:      

I (we) need transportation.    Address:              Tel:     

   *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   

Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Mon., March 24, 2014. 

Susan Abbott-Jamieson 

Agnes L. Black 

Peter P. Bosomworth 

Bradley Canon 

Del Collins 

Emmett R. Costich 

C. Milton Coughenour 

William J. Crouch 

Roland C. Duell 

Lee A. Edgerton 

Donald T. Frazier 

Robert Friedler 

Art Gallaher 

Thomas F. Garrity 

Norman L. Goodman 

William W. Green 

Andrew J. Grimes 

Theodore N. Guiglia 

Carl Henrickson 

David C. Johnson 

Bernard Krantz 

Thomas T. Lillich 

John R. Mink 

Thomas P. Mullaney 

Jacqueline A. Noonan 

Jean G. Pival 

Doris Rosenbaum 

Gerald I. Roth 

U. Yun Ryo 

Malcolm Siegel 

Timothy W. Sineath 

Dorothy Swintosky 

Mary L. Witt 

William W. Witt 

Miriam Woolfolk 

 

Dean’s List 

$50-$199 

Cum Laude 

$200+ 

Herbert F. Massey 

Robert Straus 

In Honor of 

Robert and Ruth Straus 

Robert Beargie 

Ben W. Black 

Frank Caseio 

Dora L. Dyer 

Joseph Gardner 

John W. Greene 

Jo Hodgetts 

James Kuder 

Gwen Lee 

Alberto Mazzoleni 

Al Morris 

Paul Oberst 

Joseph Pival 

Harold D. Rosenbaum 

Barbara Roth 

Joseph V. Swintosky  

Norman Taylor 

Patch G. Woolfolk 

In Memory of 

John L. Madden 

Ramona R. Rush 

Edward L. Sagan 

Tom Samuel 

Donald E. Sands 

Stan R. Saxe 

Lyle V.A. Sendlein 

Louis Shain 

John G. Shaw 

Donald M. Soule 

John D. Stempel 

Shien T. (Jim) Wang 

Jesse Weil 

Judy Worrell 

Arthur Wrobel 

 

IN MEMORIAM, November 2013 - February 2014 

*Member, UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

 *Ralph Carpenter, College of Allied Health 

 Nancy Clauter, Music 

 Ben Walter Cox, Animal Sciences 

 Brian Dendle, Spanish 

 William Ehmann, Chemistry 

 Edward Engel, Psychology 

 *Joseph Gardner, English 

 Tom Getchell, Physiology, College of Medicine 

 *Roger Hemken, Animal Sciences 

 David Peck, Anatomy, College of Medicine 

 Wimberly Royster, Dean of Graduate School, VP for Research 

& Graduate Studies 

 David Sparrow, Assistant Dean, College of Agriculture, Food 

& Environment 

 Norbert Tietz, Pathology, College of Medicine 

 Geraldine Webb, Library Science 
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